CITY COUNCIL
CITY OF PIEDMONT
JUNE 4, 2024
6:18 PM

The City Council of the City of Piedmont met in regular session at the time and on the date above.
Present were Mayor Baker, Council Members Richard Williams, Jubal Feazell, Caleb Pope, Greg South,
David lvey, and Terry Kiser.

Following the invocation by David Ivey and the pledge of allegiance given by Mayor Baker, the minutes
were presented for consideration. Terry Kiser made the motion that the minutes be approved as
presented. Jubal Feazell seconded the motion and the minutes were approved.

The bills totaling $121,548.35 were then presented for consideration for payment. Richard Williams
made the motion that the bills be approved as presented. Caleb Pope seconded the motion and the bills
were approved for payment.

The next item on the agenda was the local match for the 5311 Public Transportation bus. Clerk Hinton
told the Council the match would be $12,946.00.

The 5310 Senior Nutrition van was the next item. Resolution 2024-08 was presented for discussion.
Caleb Pope made the motion to approve Resolution 2024-08. Terry Kiser seconded the motion and the
motion carried. Clerk Hinton told the Council that the match on the 5310 bus would be $13,432.00.

The Civic Center Renovations will be tabled to the next meeting.

Chief Johnson approached the Council and asked to hire for a vacant dispatch positon from prior
applicants and would like to retain Leah Byrne as a part time fill in dispatcher. Caleb Pope made the
motion to approve Chief Johnson’s request. Terry Kiser seconded the motion and the motion carried.
The Chief also asked for a motion to purchase the Dodge 2500 police admin truck. Greg South made
the motion to purchase the truck. Jubal Feazell seconded the motion and the motion carried. Greg
South made the motion to up fit the Dodge Ram 2500 in the amount of $6,315.02 from Dana Safety
Supply. David Ivey seconded the motion and the motion carried.

Richard Williams made the motion to pay the $100,000.00 for Fagan’s Park in one payment. Caleb Pope
seconded the motion and the motion carried.

Larry Davis spoke in visitor comments concerning his quote for moving his power pole.
In Council reports, John Lawrence was absent.

Richard Williams had no report.

Jubal Feazell said he would get with Tim Frost on right of way cutting.

Caleb Pope asked about the possibility of getting eighteen wheeler trucks off of Memorial Drive. The
only exception would be deliveries.



Greg South said we need to look at Ordinance 502 and find a possible solution for all the rubbish/junk
found on the City right of way.

David lvey told the Council about the updated work order report that was emailed by Ben Singleton to
all Council members.

Terry Kiser wanted to look at possible solutions for the junk pick up.

Clerk Hinton told the Council that all the summer workers had been hired. He told Council that the
deeds for Fagan’s Park should be ready next week.

In the Mayor’s comments he told the Council about JSU scholarships from the Chamber of Commerce.
In closing, he wanted to thank everyone for attending the meeting tonight. He appreciates the Council
and all city employees.

With no other business to come before the Council, Terry Kiser made the motion that the meeting be
adjourned. Greg South seconded the motion and the meeting adjourned at 7:26 pm.



